
Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

Present: R. William Grinnell, Supervisor 

  David Iuliano, Councilman 

  Wayne Taylor, Councilman 

  Fred Hunsdon, Councilman 

  Chattie Van Wert, Councilwoman 

  Jeffrey Meyer, Town Attorney 

  Tonya M. Thompson, Town Clerk 

 

Others:  Ross Kelley, Tom Fleury, Ann Dolback, Fred Hammann, Holly & Dick Dixon, 

Stu Baker, Gary Olcott, John Bartlett, Dick Holroyd and Joe Giordano 

 

Supervisor Grinnell opened the meeting with the Reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Resolutions for Board Consideration 

 

Resolution #369-2015 brought by David Iuliano, seconded by Fred Hunsdon to approve 

the Minutes from the Regular Town Board Meeting held on October 8, 2015, the 1st 

(10/14/2015), 2nd (10/20/2015) and 3rd (10/27/2015) Budget Workshops, the Monthly 

Financial held on 10/27//2015 and the Public Hearing held on November 5, 2015 

regarding water/sewer rate increases for 2016 and the 2016 Town Budget.  All in Favor 

R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye.  Opposed - none.  

Wayne Taylor - Abstain, Chattie Van Wert - Abstain.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #370-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by David Iuliano to Approve 

the Supervisor's Monthly report (Checking Accounts, Revenue, Expenditures and Journal 

Entries) September and October.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano 

- Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - 

none.  Carried.   

 

 
 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 

 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 

 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 

 

 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 

 
 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

 
 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

Resolution #371-2015 brought by David Iuliano, seconded by Fred Hunsdon to pay the 

bills from Abstract #11-2015.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - 

Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - 

none.  Carried.   

 

Abstract #11 of 2015 

 

Account Debit  

General $105,946.29 

Highway     59,510.66 

C/P Ticonderoga Airport       2,012.48 

C/P Chilson Reservoir Replacement       1,613.40 

C/P Chilson Water Main - FEMA Project   235,135.18 

H52 - The Portage Stormwater Bumpout Program     10,966.80 

Clean Water Main Project       1,172.42 

Claymore Sewer            35.64 

Park Avenue             30.84 

Alex Avenue            32.73 

Homelands Sewer            97.96 

Central Sewer     32,501.55 

Commerce Park Sewer          101.74 

Delano Point Sewer            74.93 

Baldwin Road          172.76 

Black Point Road Sewer          949.45 

Hague Road Sewer            11.48 

9N & 74 Sewer           307.60 

Route 9N & Rt 73 Water             10.83 

Street Road Water            10.85 

Central Water     24,803.06 

Shore Airport Rd. Water          143.25       

   

Total $475,641.90  

 

Resolution #372-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by Fred Hunsdon to 

approved the September and October Budget Adjustment Reports.  All in Favor R. 

William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, 

Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   
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Resolution #373-2015 brought by David Iuliano, seconded by Fred Hunsdon authorizing 

the following Inter-Fund Advances as per General Municipal Law 9.a.  To be adopted for 

Abstract 11 -2015 

1. From General to C/P Bump-Out Project (H52) - $3,018.55 + $7,948.25= 

$10,966.80 

a. Funds will be reimbursed with grant funds and In-Kind Services 

2. From General to C/P Clean Water Main Project (H53) - $1,172.42 

a. Funds will be reimbursed with EFC Financing 

All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #374-2015 brought by Chattie Van Wert, seconded by Wayne Taylor 

approving the following budget transfers: 

 
All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   
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Resolution #375-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by Chattie Van Wert 

supporting the following prepays processed;  

 
All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #376-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by Chattie Van Wert 

awarding the following diesel/kerosene/propane/fuel oil bids; Avery - 

Diesel/Kerosene/Propane.  (Negotiating of the purchase of the propane tanks to be 

investigated).  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne 

Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #377-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by David Iuliano authorizing 

the following training and prepayment vouchers for Registration, Lodging and meals.  

Via the Federal Per Diem rates;  Adam Hurlburt, Police Supervision Course, 

Binghamton, January 11 to January 29, 2016.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, 

David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  

Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #378-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by David Iuliano authorizing 

a Request for Proposals repairing Town Owned Equipment.  See below.  All in Favor R. 

William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, 

Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

VEHICLE REPAIRS 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

 

The Town of Ticonderoga is requesting proposals for the repairs to all town vehicles.  

The Town will review quantitative and qualitative criteria from potential vendors.   The 

proposal should contain:  (1) The experience level and qualifications of the mechanics 

who will work on the vehicles (2) The vendor must ensure timeliness in getting the 

vehicle in the repair shop (3) Willingness to utilize customer purchased parts (4) The 
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vendor should state repair shop labor and services rates.  Proposals will be accepted until 

Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 4:00 p.m.  

 

Resolution #379-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by David Iuliano to post the 

Highway Superintendent's Snow Parking Ban.  See Below.  All in Favor R. William 

Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie 

Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Notice is hereby given that the Town of Ticonderoga will not be responsible for damages 

caused to vehicles parked in the right-of-way of the town, and further notice is hereby 

given that all individuals plowing snow must remove all snow deposited by them from 

sidewalks and roadways. 

 

As stated in Local Ordinance dated July 14, 2005 ALL night parking during the period 

beginning November 1 and ending April 1 of each year from the hours of 1:00 a.m. to 

6:00 a.m. is prohibited.  Motor vehicles found parked in violation will be subject to a fine 

and/or towing. 

 

Dated:  October 29, 2015  

Michael Parent, Highway Superintendent 

 

Resolution #380-2015 brought by Chattie Van Wert, seconded by Wayne Taylor 

authorizing the Sewer Department to purchase One 2016 Ford F-250 from the 

Chautauqua County DPW bid Proposal No. E-11-14 PFTH for $41,200.93.  All in Favor 

R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - 

Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #381-2015 brought by Chattie Van Wert, seconded by Wayne Taylor creating 

a capital project budget of $41,200.93 for the Sewer Department truck:  Increase 

H45.8110.200 Sewer Equipment $41,200.93 and Increase H45.5031 Inter-fund transfer 

from C/R Sewer Equipment $41,200.93.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David 

Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  

Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #382-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by Chattie Van Wert 

authorizing a $41,200.93 withdrawal from C/R Sewer Equipment of the Sewer Truck 

purchase.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - 

Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #383-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by Chattie Van Wert 

declaring one 2008 F450 utility body truck surplus.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - 

Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - 

Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   
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Resolution #384-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by Wayne Taylor authorizing 

the advertisement and request for bids for the 2008 F450 utility body truck, as is.  All in 

Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #385-2015 brought by David Iuliano, seconded by Chattie Van Wert 

scheduling a Public Hearing for the 2016 Chilson fire Department annual contract.  

December 10, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - 

Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - 

none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #386-2015 brought by Chattie Van Wert, seconded by Wayne Taylor 

adopting the 2016 Budget as follows;   General - $3,587,890; Highway $1,858,807; Ti 

Fire - $491,700; Chilson Fire - $53,542; Water - $1,410,802; Sewer $1,679,830.   All in 

Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Committee Reports 

 

Public Works - R. William Grinnell, Supervisor 

 

Town of Ticonderoga 

Water/Sewer Committee Meeting 

October 27, 2015 - 8:30 a.m. 

Present: Bill Grinnell,  Matt Fuller, Todd Hodgson, Tracy Smith, Derrick Fleury 

and Sue Huestis 

 

Absent:  Wayne Taylor 

 

Others:  Fred Hunsdon, Jody Olcott – IDA, Chattie Van Wert, Dick 

Holroyd, John Bartlett and George Cox 

 

Pledge 

The Supervisor opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

Public Comment 

None 

 

Items for Discussion: 

 Updates were given by Todd Hodgson, AES Engineering 

1. GIGP Daylight Streaming Project 

a. AES is currently working with DeFranco Landscaping for feedback on  

landscaping and grading. 

i. Chattie Van Wert suggested low maintenance landscaping  be a 

priority due to a lack of sufficient staff to maintain this type of 

Green Project. 
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b. Spring construction is anticipated.  A clear title has to be obtained for the 

strip of land behind the former Ambulance Squad building.  All 

information will be passed on to International Paper. 

2. WQIP/Clean Water Main 

a. AES is currently working on the permits for these two projects. 

b. It is anticipated that these projects will begin in the Spring of 2016 into 

winter construction. 

c. Clarifiers are scheduled to be replaced in the Fall of 2016. 

d. Actively seeking grants for these projects and news should be forthcoming 

on whether the town will receive grants funds from the EFC for 

approximately $750,000 up $1,000,000. 

e. The Bond resolution for these projects has to be increased. 

3. FEMA – Chilson Water Transmission Main 

a. This project is currently under construction. 

b. Harry Gough, FEMA & Greg Swart, AES will be meeting concerning the 

project scope change which extended the water main. 

i. The town is seeking reimbursement from FEMA for this scope 

change. 

ii. Since this project is under the ceiling that was approved in the PW 

issued by FEMA this could be favorable. 

4. Water Supply Project  

a. AES has been working with and meeting with Mike Mascarenas from 

Essex County Planning. 

b. Waiting for SEQR to be completed. 

c. The Street Road section is being prepared first; Upsizing pipe, 

Environmental Review, Archeological Study. 

d. The 9N and 74 section of pipe which a HMGP grant has been applied for, 

requires some momentum.   

i. This section of pipe covers from Commerce Park to approximately 

the carwash and has significant damage due to high pressure. 

1. Receiving HMGP funds are more a political issue, not 

technical.  Mike Mascarenas could be key in assisting the 

town to be awarded these funds as he recently was able to 

assist Port Henry in obtaining these same funds. 

2. Replacement of this section of water main impacts the 

overall project. 

e. The clarity of the water at Baldwin Road is exceptional and needs to be 

PILOTed. 

i. This is the next step for cartridge filtration on Baldwin Road and 

Steve Marshall, DOH would be the approving authority. 

5. 2016 Ford 250-XL 

a. It will cost $17,000 to repair the diesel truck motor.  Due to this 

significant cost the committee recommends that the Town Board 

approve the purchase of a 2016 Ford 250 – XL at a cost of $41,200.93.  

$25,000 will be paid by the Black Pt Sewer District and the difference 

by Sewer District #5. 
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b. The committee recommends that the Town Board surplus the diesel 

truck with no reserve.  

 

 

Water/Wastewater Supervisor 

Sewer Districts 

1. Monitoring 

a. The post construction monitoring will be finished tomorrow. 

b. Todd will submit a report at the end of the year with the results. 

2. Leerkes’ Lease 

a. Matt has been asked to review the current lease with Leerkes to see if it 

gives the town access from the road to the pole barns. 

b. The lease is due to be renewed in 2/2016 

3. John Street 

a. The drainage issue is done except for Riznick’s part which should take 

place next week. 

4. Outfall 003 

a. Tracy asked Todd to have Greg forward a sketch of the screen for Outfall 

003 as he may be able to have this fabricated locally. 

5. Mr. Bulger/Baldwin Road 

a. Mr. Bulger is agreeable to an “escrow” account being set up to move the 

control panel in the future. 

b. Sue will check with Kara Lais to see if the current C/R has sufficient 

language in the resolution to place collected funds from Sewer District #8 

in the C/R for Sewer Infrastructure. 

 

Deputy Water/Wastewater Supervisor 

Water Districts 

1. Mr. Cox/Wayne Avenue 

a. A leak occurred in the middle of the night which caused damage to Mr. 

Cox’s driveway, basement and furnace and his neighbor’s driveway. 

i. Town forces are working on the driveway by cleaning up the excess 

dirt. 

1. This is at the discretion of the town and due to town forces 

having the ability to make this repair.  They will move 

forward and do what they can. 

b. The damages to the furnace and foundation will have to be addressed by 

the insurance companies. 

2. Bump Out Project 

a. Materials have been delivered. 

b. Waiting for special media. 

3. Pesticide Course 

a. The Pesticide Course will be held in January in Cicero. 

i. Currently Tracy Smith is the only holder of this certification in the 

town and his certification will expire next year.   
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ii. The committee requests that the Town Board consider sending 

Derrick Fleury to this 30 hour course; 

1. January 4 – 8, 2016.  Cost for course $585.00 Payable to 

Pesticide Training and Consulting 

2. Exam fee - $100.00 Payable to NYS DEC 

3. Plus meals and lodging 

   

Secretary’s Report                               

1. Sewer Ordinance 

a. Status 

2. Storm Water Management Plan 

a. Status 

3. Baldwin Rd Pump Station 

a. Checking with Kara Lais to see if we can use the existing C/R 

Infrastructure Account to put funds collected from Sewer District #8 to 

move the control panel 

i. Should the 2016 Proposed Budget for Baldwin Road Sewer 

District be changed to reflect a charge to move the panel? 

1. How many years should this charge be disbursed over? 

4. Leerkes’ Lease 

a. Is the current lease sufficient to renew in 2/2016? 

i. Matt will review 

5. Icemaker 

a. See attached.  Purchase for samples.  Cost to be split between Water and 

Sewer Departments 

b. Samples are being flagged because the ice packs cannot keep them cold 

enough until they arrive at the lab.  This could become problematic with 

the EPA. 

i. The committee approved the purchase of a Manitowoc Ice 

Machine at a cost of $2,099. 

Other Items 

Dick Holroyd 

Dick had questions for the committee concerning the future use of Gooseneck.   

 There are no concrete answers at this time but only speculation.  It is projected 

that Gooseneck will only be a water source for the residents of upper Chilson for the next  

5 – 8 years.   

 Options are being researched and the Town Board is committed to assisting the 

residents in their future water needs.  Chilson will not be left without a water source but a 

water district will have to be established to proceed. 

 

Adjourn 

The Water/Sewer Committee adjourned at 10:05 am 
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Supervisor Grinnell discussed a letter from Moses-Circle Apartments.  See below. 
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Supervisor Grinnell explained that his biggest question is if we offer a reduction, based 

on the number of people in a unit and we use an EDU method of billing are we obligating 

ourselves to offering that same price to any dwelling unit that has the same living 

situation.   

 

Much discussion was held and this will be brought up again after discussion with the 

Town Attorney and the State Comptroller's Officer.   

 

Letter from Mary Lamb.  See below 
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Councilman Taylor feels that there is a contract with the Lamb's.  This will be researched 

again and discussed at the Monthly Financial meeting. 

 

The main itself will be moved off their property and they should be charged water. 

 

Councilwoman Van Wert inquired about the EDU allocations that were found to be in 

error.   What is the plan with these. 

 

Much Discussion was held on this and how to charge for EDU's along with meter usage. 

 

Resolution #387-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by Chattie Van Wert to 

proceed through the water and sewer districts to confirm and adjust accordingly the 

billing, to the best of the ability of the Water/Sewer/Codes Department's, to rectify 

any/all illegal connection's or non-connections to the Town's Water and/or Sewer 

infrastructure.  (Buildable lots will be addressed at a later date).  All in Favor R. William 
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Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie 

Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Building, Grounds, Parks, Recreation, Historical Lands, Monuments, Beach and 

Cemeteries - David Iuliano, Councilman 

 

No Meeting. 

 

Airport - David Iuliano, Councilman 

 

No Meeting.  Lights need to be fixed and we are working on it.  Fuel is planned for next 

year, March.   All warrantees and contracts have been locked in.   

 

Highway - David Iuliano, Councilman 

 

Town of Ticonderoga  

Highway Committee meeting 

October 29, 2015 at 8:30 a.m.  

 

Committee Members in Attendance:  Councilman David Iuliano, Town Supervisor Bill 

Grinnell, Highway Superintendent Mike Parent, Deputy Superintendent Mitch Cole, 

Committee Member Dave Woods, Committee Member John Deming, Confidential 

Secretary Karla Vigliotti 

 

Others:  Councilwoman Chattie Van Wert, Councilman Fred Hunsdon Sr., Union 

Representative Fred Hunsdon 

 

Public Wishing to speak: 

  

 Town Councilwoman Chattie Van Wert has been working with the local 

snowmobile club and they would like to attend the next town board meeting in 

regards to the plowing of the roads and creating a snowmobile trail in 

Bicentennial Park.  Much discussion was held and it was determined that the local 

club should meet with Mike Parent to discuss their concerns.  The town is also 

requesting maps that list the trails. 

 Town Councilwoman Chattie Van Wert would like additional signage placed for 

the public parking available downtown.  She has been working with Matt 

Courtright from the Chamber of Commerce and Joyce Cooper from The 

Ticonderoga Main Street Project.  Mike Parent and Chattie Van Wert will review 

the areas that need additional signing. 

 Town Councilman Fred Hunsdon wanted to know when the culvert would be 

replaced on Putts Pond Road.  Mike Parent stated that it would be replaced before 

winter. 

  Union Representative Fred Hunsdon would like to know what the town is 

planning on doing about the mechanic work as the current contractor that the 
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town uses is retiring. Supervisor Grinnell that the town will be requesting 

proposals for vehicle repairs.  The RFP is attached. 

 

Report of Current Expenses: 

 

 The available balance of repair budget as of October 29, 2015 was $15,777.39.  

The Improvements Budget has an available balance of $94,805.21. The Snow 

Removal Contractual Account has an available balance of $133,762.84. 

 

Superintendent's Report: 

 

 The road repair and improvement list for 2016 has been filed.  Warner Hill Road 

is not addressed on this list.  We still have 2 ½ - 3 miles on road to be repaired or 

improved.  The list is attached to these minutes. 

 

 The concrete work for 2016 will need to be bid out.  Mike is looking at the 

Wicker Street area for sidewalk work. 

 

 

 Handicap signs have been ordered for the Montcalm Manor crosswalks. 

 

 The Japanese knot weed will be sprayed in April at the Transfer Station.  Dave 

Reckahn from The Soil and Water Conservation is assisting with this. 

 

 The state has been measuring the state roads.  This should increase our mileage. 

 

David Iuliano: 

 

 Discussion was held on a year round parking ban.  David will discuss this with 

Town Attorney Matt Fuller.  The Notice of the November – April parking ban is 

attached. 

 

John Deming: 

 

 USDA – Natural Resources Conservation Services (NRCS) presented information 

at the County Highway Superintendents meeting in regards to drainage.  Dave 

Reckahn from The Soil and Water Conservation has been working with Mike 

Parent on pond work that is needed at the Town Highway Garage.  

 

 Fred Buck from Foit Albert Associates mentioned that there is grant funds 

available for building work.  Fred Hunsdon Sr. will contact Fred Buck in regards 

to this. 

 

New Business: 
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  Supervisor Grinnell has been informed that IPCO is trafficking their bulldozers 

across Shore Airport Road.  Mike Parent will contact IPCO. 

 

Next Scheduled Meetings: 

 

 Thursday November 19, 2015 8:30 A.M. 

 Thursday December 17, 2015 8:30 A.M. 

 

Adjourn 

 

 The Highway committee adjourned at 10:00 A.M.  

 

Resolution #388-2015 brought by David Iuliano, seconded by Wayne Taylor to allow 

Gary Olcott the opportunity to speak regarding a proposed trail for the Adirondack 

Trailriders Snowmobile Club.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - 

Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - 

none.  Carried.   

 

Mr. Olcott explained that the project that was completed on Tower Avenue's bridge  

actually extended the guard rails which basically blocked off access.  In order to stay on 

the same side of the bridge which is the Burgoyne side, we have to go right by the skating 

rink where there are kids skating around there, we would just assume not do that.  What 

we would like to do is get permission to come through the park.  This would entail going 

through the kissing bridge.   
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Councilwoman Van Wert explained the above proposed trail.  It will be marked, plywood 

will be placed on the Kissing Bridge so the tracks will not hurt the surface of the bridge, 

the trail will be marked every 25 feet. 

 

Mr. Olcott added that they can use snow fence or whatever is needed to keep the kids that 

are playing in the park safe. 

 

Supervisor Grinnell agreed that we would need to put up a fence of some kind, snow 

fence is a great idea.   

 

Mr. Olcott also added that the trail will be kept as narrow as possible so there would be 

no passing each other and this will allow us to access gas and food and bring commerce 

to downtown. 

 

Councilman Hunsdon is concerned with how much snow is on the trail, if there is hardly 

any snow there it will be torn up. 

 

Mr. Olcott informed the board that their is a four inch minimum, that is what the State 

requires for a trail to be open and we would monitor that and if it gets thin then we will 

close the trail, block it up.   There will be signage as far as decibels, quiet area or 

whatever we need to do to keep everyone happy.  We realize that we are coming into a 

town.    We will be staying as close to the falls as possible and coming right up and 

around the edge of the Hydro Plant across the road to the corner of the else parking lot 

and get into the park area.   

 

Resolution #389-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by David Iuliano to allow 

Dick Holroyd the opportunity to speak regarding the snowmobile trail.  All in Favor R. 

William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, 

Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Mr. Holoryd started by stating that this four inch snow cover never happens when going 

up Chilson.  If you see, even in the State right-of-ways, going up Chilson that trail after a 

while is always bare.  You see bare ground and the tracks that are on these sleds now tear 

the hell out of the side of the roads and if you notice, going up Chilson Hill also, you will 

see this year that more people have got fences all the way to the road so that you can't cut 

across their property anymore.  You have to go out onto the road in order to get up 

Chilson Hill now.  You have to go out into the road way, because you cannot drive 

through their property because they are bringing the fences right to the edge of the road 

so that they don't go over their blacktop because those new tracks that they have on the 

sleds tear the hell out of the black top and the snowmobilers don't seem to care about that.  

In his instance, he has a wide open area and has asked for years for the snowmobilers to 

do when they cross his property is to please stay on the white line of the road because 

their it is capped by the State and that won't tear up with the tracks, but they don't.  They 

come right underneath his damn windows, right underneath and not one person in the 

forty years that he has lived up there, not one person that owns a snowmobile has ever 

asked permission to cross his property.  Not one, not one - he has brought this up before 
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and the last person that he spoke to was extremely nice and he did get the people that 

were in the club to go along with what he suggested.  All he asks is that they stay by the 

white line of the road because he has regurgitated black top in his yard and it just keeps 

the dirt down and those tracks tear it up terribly and there is nothing that he can do to 

repair it and the state is not going to repair it even though some of it is State property.  

The State is not going to repair it, but at least for him it makes it easier to plow and 

people use his place to turn around all the time.  All he can say is, what about the 

insurance when they come through these areas?  If property is hurt, Town property gets 

damaged, is the snowmobile clubs insurance going to take care of this or does the Town's 

insurance take care of it.   

 

Mr. Olcott would say that the Town would be eventually..... 

 

Mr. Holroyd stated that this is not right, because you have the tax payers that don't own 

snowmobiles paying for your pleasure.   

 

Mr. Olcott stated that in order to get one thing you have to have both.  If you are going to 

have commerce coming in to Town, people spending money, people spending the night, 

people doing this stuff - you have to take a little and give a little.  We are going to try to 

keep everybody.....  we would love to be in the woods where nobody can see us, that 

would be the best thing that could happen but that is not always possible.  Sometimes you 

have to be seen, you have to go through property where the land owners allow you to go.  

There is always plusses and minuses to everything, a little give, a little take.  We are 

willing to work with everybody that we cross to the best of our ability.  As far as Chilson 

goes, there is a public right-away of the highway a certain number of feet.  We try to stay 

in that area the best we can.  Of course, with anything, there are people that follow the 

rules and people that do not follow the rules.  As a club we will be out there diligently 

trying to make sure that everybody that is out there is a legal driver.  Registered and 

insured, of age - we will do what we can.  We are looking for the Town's help because we 

would like to come into Town.   There are three restaurants in a little distance down there 

that would like to see five or six sleds.  In some areas, there are 500 sleds sitting in a 

parking lot.  It depends on how we want it. 

 

Resolution #390-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by Chattie Van Wert to 

allow Tom Fleury the opportunity to speak regarding the snowmobile trail.  All in Favor 

R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - 

Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Mr. Fleury stated that his concern is in the winter time, they plow that little area where 

the people walk and if you put a fence up down there you will interfere with the people 

that are walking.  A lot of people walk there in the winter time.   (Mr. Fleury was shown 

the map of the proposed trail and now understands it).   

 

Resolution #391-2015 brought by Chattie Van Wert, seconded by David Iuliano to allow 

Holly Dixon the opportunity to speak regarding the snowmobile trail.  All in Favor R. 
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William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, 

Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Mrs. Dixon noted that there will be planking on the bridge for protection, will this 

obstruct walkers?  (Answer was no).  There are boulders at the entrances.  (Those will be 

moved aside).   

 

Supervisor Grinnell noted that his concern is not the club members. 

 

Mr. Olcott agreed and stated that they will be seriously working on this and will do the 

best they can to rectify any problems.    

 

Resolution #392-2015 brought by David Iuliano, seconded by Chattie Van Wert to 

approve the proposed snowmobile trail through Bicentennial Park on a trial basis, the 

snowmobile club will maintain this trail which includes signage, fencing, etc.  (See map 

above).  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - 

Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Councilwoman Van Wert noted that they are looking at parking signs around town.  Blue 

and white with a cost of up to $2,000.00.  Discussion was held on a light behind Trendy 

Threads - Councilman Iuliano will check into this.   

 

Discussion on a year round parking ordinance - copy of existing ordinance will be 

forwarded to the attorney for mark-up.   

 

Public Safety - Wayne Taylor, Councilman 

 

10/26/2015 

Public Safety Meeting 

 

Councilman Taylor called the meeting to order at 5pm with the pledge of allegiance.  

The following members were present: Councilman Wayne Taylor, Councilman Fred 

Hunsdon, Commissioner Margaret Lauman, Chief Mark Johns, Bill Ball, Dave Woods, 

Ross Kelley, Matt Watts Sergeant Adam Hurlburt, Danielle Drinkwine, Kortney Bessett 

Excused from this meeting: Don Paige 

 

Ticonderoga Police Department Report 

There have been two critical incidents that have happened in the month of October. 

1.) On 10/17/2015 Ticonderoga Police Officers responded to a call from a 3rd 

party on Park Ave for a report of a man who was going to cut himself. Once 

on scene the officers cleared the upstairs and downstairs to the home, as they 

entered the basement gun shots were heard. The officers exited the building 

immediately and back up was called. The NYSP Sort Team was called in and 

found the man had shot himself in the basement.  
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2.) On 10/20/2015 Ticonderoga Police Officers executed a warrant for a woman 

who had barricaded herself in her home. The suspect was taken into custody 

and is currently being held in Essex County Jail awaiting a physiological 

evaluation.  

2016 Budget Workshops 

 The tentative budget for 2016 has a proposed 2nd Sergeant position. 

Staffing Update 

 The officer that was away at training is back and the officer who was out on 

medical leave has returned to normal duty. The Ticonderoga Police Department is 

currently running with a full staff. 

Grants and Donations 

 We recently received two grants both from International Paper. One is for a New 

Radar System for a patrol car and the second is for a defibrillator that will be shared. The 

Ticonderoga Police Department will use the defibrillator in the winter months and the 

Ticonderoga Beach will use it in the summer months. We also had an Anonymous Donor 

who donated the labor for a custom insulated dog house for the Ticonderoga Police 

Department’s K-9, Tusko. 

Chief Johns asked that the bills for October be paid.  

 

Codes Department 

Bill Ball presented to the committee that he is looking to purchasing a new computer 

program for the Codes Department. This new computer program is initially $20,000 with 

a $3000 annual maintenance fee. Both Bill Ball and Danielle Drinkwine feel that this 

computer program is better than their current program and would be helpful to their job.  

The current program does not have up-to-date information on it and they are unable to 

manually update this information with the current program. The new program will 

automatically link to their tablets and making updating information easier and quicker, 

keeping property owner’s information updated is essential to their job.  

A discussion was held about how much the Codes Department is currently paying for an 

annual maintenance fee and the answer was $3000. Some committee members were 

concerned about why we are currently paying $3000 yearly for a program that is not 

being updated. Chief Johns suggested that we have the new IT Company that the Town 

has hired take a look at the current program and analyze it.  

A discussion was held about what this program does differently than our current program 

and why spending $20,000 was necessary. Ross Kelley asked about the 58 properties that 

we have discussed in prior meetings that either needed to be cleaned up or torn down. 

Bill stated that some were cleaned up and the others we are at a standstill because of 

orders he was given by the Supervisor. Councilman Taylor asked if there were reasons 

for that and a further discussion was held. 

Councilman Taylor asked the committee what they thought about the new computer 

program (BAS). There is some resistance on spending that kind of money until other 

issues were resolved. Bill Ball suggested that the team from BAS come to a town meeting 

to discuss further. Councilman Taylor asked Bill to touch base with Karla in the morning 

to see if there were any changes or improvements that could be made to the current 

program.  
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There was a discussion about adding a line item to the Codes budget for 2016 that would 

allow some funds to be allocated to the cleanup of town. Councilman Taylor asked Bill if 

he could be available for the budget workshop that would be held the following morning.  

Commissioner Lauman asked how many properties were on the list that needed to be 

cleaned up. There are approximately 40 properties that are documented. The committee 

wants to make sure a fine is assessed with every property that the town goes in and cleans 

up. 

The committee would like to invite Supervisor Grinnell to the next public safety so that 

he can clarify certain topics that were brought up. 

 

Public Safety Meeting was adjourned at 6:28pm and the next Public Safety meeting will 

be held on Monday November 30th at 5pm 

 

Minutes prepared by Kortney Bessett – Ticonderoga Police Department 

 

Councilman Taylor would like to thank Kortney Bessett for her work on those grants.  

 

Board of Health - R. William Grinnell, Supervisor 

 

Codes will be bringing to the board an issue with dumping by Brown's Trailer Park on 

Town Property. 

 

Insurance - Wayne Taylor, Councilman 
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Contract Negotiations - R. William Grinnell, Supervisor 

 

To be discussed in Executive Session. 

 

Transfer Station - Fred Hunsdon, Councilman 

 

Proposed contract has been sent to I.P. Co and there has been no answer yet.  ACE needs 

the scales at the mill in order to follow through with their request to use our landfill. 

 

Economic Development - Chattie Van Wert,  Councilwoman 

 

Trekonderoga (Labor Day Weekend) - commend James Cawley  

  

There was a special article in the New York Times a few weeks ago about Star Trek 

coming and there being Trekies in Ticonderoga.   CBS and CNN finished filming the 

Trek Folks and their sets on Friday and the CBS segment will air on Sunday Morning 

with Charles Osgood in January and CNN will be in the evening with Anderson Cooper.  

This is really good, positive PR for our Town and will hopefully bring more visitors and 

more attention to the Town.   

 

Library & Ti TV - Chattie Van Wert, Councilwoman 

 

Working on expanding TiTV.  We have a committee working on this.  It not only serves 

as a school communication tool, but also as a community, business and tourism tool.  We 

are looking to expand it to not only give support and visibility to community events but 

also for businesses and non-profit organizations.   To improve our local economy and 

general quality of life we would like people to know all of the things that are going on.  

We are looking at creating a 20 minute loop that would include a 20 second slide that 

would show the sponsorship of the program, possibly $10 a day or $40 for a 5 day period.  

Looking to be filming sporting events, chorale, the Festival Guilds Christmas Show and 

we are giving locals the opportunity to sponsor those events.  It will provide funding that 

will allow us to have more filming of events and it will also provide exposure to the 

businesses that are willing to sponsor events.  Sponsoring a program would be $50 and 

the sponsorship will air at the start of it, at breaks and then at the end.  There will also be 

an improvement in the TV Guide letting people know when the program will air.  Right 

now you can't tell when something will be aired.  Christmas Day will have a repetition of 

Christmas programs that have been taped during the season, to include the chorale, the 

Christmas Carol and the school Christmas programs.  So we are improving Ti TV and 

will hopefully be enjoyed by the community.   

 

Councilman Taylor asked about accessibility to this channel. 

 

Councilwoman Van Wert noted that unfortunately not everyone can view this channel.  

The Town Board meeting can be seen on YouTube - but you need a box from the cable 

company to be able to have access to the local Channel 17.  
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Resolution #393-2015 brought by R. William Grinnell, seconded by Wayne Taylor to 

allow Tom Fleury the opportunity to speak on the Ti TV topic.   All in Favor R. William 

Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie 

Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Mr. Fleury noted that a lot of people do not have a computer or internet, they have basic 

cable; you need to have this box to get this channel.   These people on fixed incomes, the 

elderly only have basic cable and basic cable does not come with one of these boxes.   So 

they don't get this channel. 

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated that we will check with Time Warner in regards to this 

channel. 

 

IT - Website - Chattie Van Wert, Councilwoman 

 

Updating Website - section for special notices - (1) Public Hearings, Ads (2) Press 

Releases, snow parking updates, bids 

 

Press Releases should go through the board first before publishing on line. 

 

Additional Committee Minutes 

 

TAS Monthly Meeting   October  21, 2015     @ 1pm 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Cora Voit with a salute to the flag. 

Members Present: Cora Voit, Joyce Barry, Ann Dolback, Maxine Sheehan, 

   Tom and Ann Fleury, Marianne Murdock, Jacqueline Hurlburt, Lucy Bilow, 

   Fay Clemons, Eileen McCabe, Manolita Sanders, Ramona McCaughin and 

   Fred Hunsdon.   Guests: Holly and Dick Dixon, Dave Iuliano, Dennis  

   Hunsdon  and Joe Giordano. 

Old Business: It was decided to go to Best Western @ 5pm on Nov. 5th for our 

   Senior Supper Club in Nov. 

    Cora read a Thank you  from " Friends comforting Friends" 

   ( Wendy Shaw)  We are making Thank you and Get Well Cards for them, and  

   donating other items for the "shut -ins". 

New Business: Update on Alan, who was struck by a truck / boat trailer.- Is 

    home, with walker and pain meds. Speedy recovery, Alan. We miss you! 

   Jackie passed a message from Darlene.  .Sandy Urban will be 

    here on 10/22 for any questions/ problems you wish to discuss with her. 

 There will be no Senior Meeting in Nov., Dec., or Jan.. I will still 

   write a Newsletter each month.(e-mailed to those who have it , otherwise 

   you may pick up a copy in the Senior room.) 

Activity Report: Reviewed Activity report, and Lucy introduced us to 

    Pickleball, an activity that will be starting in Nov., also a walking program. 

    These will be held upstairs in the gym. 

Town Report: Budget Season; hoping for increased time for bus usage; Lord 
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   Howe ( bridge) to open soon: and everyone pleased with the repaving of 

   Wicker Street/ Monument. Thanks! 

50/50 Raffle: Won by Cora Voit 

Guest Speakers (3):Dennis Hunsdon, running for Highway Superintendent, 

   spoke about his training in Maintenance School, Time Management  and 

   Personnel Management courses. Questioned rehab of present town shed? 

David Iuliano also running for Highway Superintendent, 

  reported that the present building was 10 years past it's usefulness and  

  needs upgrades. Has CDL license, drives School bus, worked with Mike and  

  his staff as Town Councilman. Recognizes issues. 

Joe Giordano, running as a write in candidate for Town Supervisor, has an engineering 

background, wishes to increase communication with Town people, with honesty and respect. 

Police relocation a main issue.  

 

Next Meeting: Feb.24,2016 @1pm  with Guest speaker, Wendy Shaw. 

Happy Birthday to all-----refreshments      Adjourned @ 2:20pm 

 

TAS Activity Newsletter   Oct / Nov   2015 

 

Oct.    24th  ---Akwesasne Casino 7am-7pm $30   depart Walmart Parking lot @  

                        7am ...return 7pm 

  *** from Oct 22 to 28th, I will be out of town. Center will be open Monday,  

         Tuesday, and Wednesday for ROM classes , Bingo and Cards. See you 

         on the 29th.*** 

Nov.   3rd. --VOTE  !!! 

           4th ---Glens Falls Shopping Trip??? Weather  permitting. 

           5th ---Senior Supper Club  @ Best Western  @ 5pm  ( Reservations in by  

                     the 3rd to Ann   585- 6050)  Car pool 

           7th ---Card Making / Teresa  10 - 12:30pm  $5 / for 4 cards (due  by 11/2 ) 

          11th -- CLOSED  Veterans Day 

          19th ---ACAP Supper  @ 5pm 

          20th ---AARP Safety Driving Class  8:30 - 4:30  $ 20 (AARP Member) 

                      or $25, if not. 

          26 /27  CLOSED Thanksgiving 

          29th --Holiday Train  3:15 to 3:45  Senior Bus running. 

 

Some New Projects coming up ------ 

     Neighbors Helping Neighbors   Wendy Shaw is putting together  baskets 

     for " shut-ins" ( see comfort items list ) The Seniors will be supplying Get-  

     Well Cards and Thank you's . 

 

    The Elks are collecting    scarves, hats, and mittens  for school kids so they 

     don't have to stand out in the cold weather ,waiting for the bus. Items may 

     be left @ the Elks from 2-8pm ,daily., or @ the Senior Center and Sue will 

     pick up. 
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Something new in exercise----Pickleball !! It will probably be played upstairs, 

    on Fridays.....I'm also considering playing Shuffleboard in the former Rifle 

    Range during the Winter., and would like to host a Movie / Popcorn activity. 

    Let me know what kind of Movies you prefer, and what Day / Time would 

    be best. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS---Sue Thatcher on your retirement. Glad you didn't 

    leave us cold turkey, but we will see you, occasionally. 

 

NO SENIOR MONTHLY MEETINGS IN NOV., DEC., OR JANUARY 

        HAVE A NICE WINTER !!!!! ( next meeting Feb. 24th, 2016 @ 1pm) 

     

Report from Department Heads 

 

Jeffrey Meyer, Town Attorney 

 

Items for Executive Session. 

 

Tonya M. Thompson, Town Clerk 

 

Public Hearing - Ticonderoga Ambulance Squad 

 

Resolution #394-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by Chattie Van Wert to 

schedule a Public Hearing to discuss the Annual Ticonderoga Ambulance Squad's Annual 

Contract on December 10, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  All in Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, 

David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  

Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, pursuant to Town Law section 184(2), a public hearing 

will be held at the Community Building, 132 Montcalm Street, Ticonderoga, New York, 

on the 10th day of December, 2015, at 6:00 p.m. to discuss the proposed contract 

between the Town and the Ticonderoga Emergency Medical Services , Inc. and that an 

opportunity to be heard in regard thereto will then and there be given to the public.  

 

End-of-Year Meeting 

 

Resolution #395-2015 brought by Wayne Taylor, seconded by Chattie Van Wert to 

schedule the End-of-the-Year meeting on December 29, 2015 at 11:30 a.m.   All in 

Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Mrs. Thompson explained that there is personnel matter that she would like to discuss in 

Executive Session. 

 

Miscellaneous Matters 

 



Minutes for the Ticonderoga Regular Town Board Meeting held on  

November 12, 2015 commencing at 6:00 p.m.  

Supervisor Grinnell wanted to discuss the study to be done on the Fire Department 

property that Councilman Taylor brought forward. 
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Councilman Taylor explained the study a bit, which is the Fire Department and the Police 

Department to be included on one site on Montcalm Site.  The Fire Department has said 

that they will be going forward with our without us.  The estimate for the Town would be 

approximately $300 - $325 per square foot.   
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Much discussion was held and it will be further discussed for legality issues.  More 

information will be brought forward.   

 

Invitation for the Public to Address the Board 

 

Mr. Holroyd asked if anyone had an idea of what a water meter would cost.    (Basic unit 

$225 - easy to read).  This is not a cost that is going to kill us.  The housing development 

has a meter to prove that they are using less water than the town was saying.  Mr. Taylor 

is going to check on a deed convenent; he would suggest also looking for old leases for 

the Gooseneck water line for those people who have it running across their properties.   

(This search is not going to be done at the County level) Quid Pro Quo deals, we will put 

it in and if we have to run across your lawn here is your chance to hook up.  There may 

be something in there that people did not need to pay water rent.  They may have been 

paying for water and shouldn't have.   

 

Councilman Iuliano stated that this is not going to be documented, this was supposed to 

be a transmission line and no body was supposed to hook up to it - they just did. 

 

Mr. Holroyd agreed - it was done on a barter system back in those days.  

 

Inaudible discussion......  

 

Supervisor Grinnell interrupted and stated that this is speculation, he does not see that 

there is any useful purpose for discussing this tonight, but he understands the frustration.  

 

Mr. Baker stated that the earlier Resolution (#381-2015) regarding the Sewer Department 

truck purchase stated an increase, help him understand this.  It appears that you have 

increased two budget lines by $41,200.93 each for a purchase.  That would be a total of 

$82,401.86 for a purchase of $41,200.93.  There were two resolutions - the first one 

increase two separate budget lines each by $41,200.93 for an expenditure of $41,200.93.  

He is wondering what he is missing.    

 

Supervisor Grinnell believes that one is a transfer from one item to another... 

 

Mr. Baker states that this is not what was read.... 

 

Supervisor Grinnell sees what you are say... 

 

Mr. Baker is wondering if the board needs to amend that first resolution for the record.... 

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated that we can correct the typo for the issue that is missing... 

 

Mrs. Thompson explained that you have to increase two different parts of your budget - it 

does not need to be amended, this is correct to increase one budget section to increase the 

other budget section to then withdraw... it is an accounting issue and the budget officer's 

can explain this much better. 
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Supervisor Grinnell agreed that it is a accounting practice that the State uses that if you 

tried it with your own household budget or business budget you'd be lost.  Mrs. Vigliotti 

or Ms. Quesnel can explain it much more efficiently than we can. 

 

Mr. Baker thanked the board and may very well talk to them.  The second question - on 

the proposed Ordinance change that was discussed to do a year round parking ban, will 

this be part of a public hearing to change this order.  (yes)  One thing that the board may 

want to do before that public hearing is do a windshield survey of properties in the hamlet 

that would be affected.  There are a number of properties that don't have adequate on-site 

parking for their own residents let alone for when they have guests come and a year 

round prohibition on street parking may adversely affect more properties than you may 

think.  Just a suggestion. 

 

Supervisor Grinnell explained that there are ordinances in effect that call for off street 

parking... 

 

Mr. Baker stated that many of those properties were probably developed prior to that 

ordinance going into effect and believes it is included in the zoning.  He suspects that 

many of those properties pre-date that zoning.  He just tossed that out for your 

consideration. 

 

Supervisor Grinnell asked if a property has been changed from a store front to an 

apartment building and now the storefront building has multiple apartments to it but no 

off street parking has been added for those apartments, are they not in violation. 

 

Mr. Baker stated that it would be depend on the timing on when that change was made 

versus when that ordinance requirement went into effect.  He is thinking just of properties 

that have always been residential that don't have adequate parking.    

 

Supervisor Grinnell asked if this was because they had not been developed or because..... 

he thinks most properties have the capability, for whatever reason they have not bothered 

to put them in. 

 

Mr. Baker would just recommend that you do take a look, he thinks that you will find that 

it may adversely affect a lot of properties.    The last question he has is if there is an 

update on the proposal for moving the waste water plant generator to the Armory 

property. 

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated no.  We are still waiting for funds and specifications on the 

equipment that is needed at the wastewater plant. 

 

Mr. Baker  asked that at this point, the board still intends to put the surplus generator at 

the Armory property.  (Yes)  You have bids in on installing a wastewater treatment plant 

generator at the Armory. 
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Councilman Iuliano answered no.  We looked at bids to put in a new generator at the 

Armory last year.  It was quite expensive.  That is when the Wastewater Superintendent 

said that his generator was going to be surplused; this is when we stopped the idea of 

putting in a new generator at the Armory and looked at the cost just to upgrade the 

equipment to put this surplus generator in. 

 

Mr. Baker asked if the value of the wastewater generator was known if it was surplused?  

(No) 

 

Mrs. Dixon asked if the a new generator was still needed, we talked with him recently 

and asked him that question. 

 

Councilman Iuliano explained that this is part of the new project out there, we haven't 

done it yet.  We are doing clarifiers - millions going into that plant.  This is why we are 

doing this parking ban.  We are getting hit on the sewer treatment end of it pretty hard 

with all the new laws.  The more this stuff makes its way to the sewer treatment plant, the 

more we are going to get fined for what they are pulling out of there.  We are trying to 

head that off by getting this stuff off  the streets before it hits the plant.  We see it all 

coming, this is all the future. 

 

Mr. Baker asked if his concern was understood, with the upgrades at the treatment plant 

he understands entirely; his concern isn't with the upgrades at the treatment plant, his 

concerns are whether it is necessary or at all appropriate to put a three phase generator at 

the Armory property.  Do you or will you have an electricity demand analysis for the 

Armory property showing that a three phase generator is required. 

 

Councilman Iuliano stated that this is what is being done to figure out the cost of the 

generator. 

 

Mr. Baker asked if there was any documentation available?  They should be public. 

 

Councilman Iuliano noted that Mr. Smith probably has them and he will get them. 

 

Mr. Baker asked if the bid document included an analysis saying that a three phase 

generator is appropriate at the Armory. 

 

Councilman Iuliano noted that it did not say that, that was never..... 

 

Supervisor Grinnell explained that a three phase generator can be used interchangeably 

with a single phase, it would be a simple process to do that. 

 

Mr. Baker would imagine a three phase generator would be producing a lot more 

electricity than the Armory building would be demanding.   
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Supervisor Grinnell stated that we might be able to answer that, but unless you are an 

electrical engineer he would not venture to do that.  We are not aware that this is in the 

bid documents, but we will look at it to see. 

 

Councilman Iuliano stated that these are questions that he does not have the answer to, 

but he will try to get them. 

 

Mrs. Dixon questioned the mention of making an inquiry with Time Warner, what was 

this? 

 

Supervisor Grinnell noted that Time Warner cable is the supplier for Ticonderoga, they 

control the programming that is available on the cable TV and the question that Mr. 

Fleury had is that, Why isn't Channel 17 part of the basic cable package, and we are 

going to ask this.   

 

Mrs. Dixon questioned that IP wants to put waste in our transfer station?    

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated no - ACE trucking takes care of Walmart's food waste along 

with all of their residential customers here in the Town; because the Walmart waste s 

already compacted, they would rather save the trucking and take it to our transfer station 

than to go back to Fort Ann or Hudson Falls.   

 

Councilwoman Van Wert clarified that we are looking for use of IP's scales. 

 

Mrs. Dixon questioned the snowmobiles and the bridge.  She asked Mr. Olcott - if those 

guardrails were not there on Tower Avenue, would it be suitable for the snowmobiles. 

Would he have any objections to taking his snowmobilers across that bridge and he said 

no, if the guardrails weren't there.  Would that be something that might be considered, so 

that the covered bridge doesn't have to be taken over by snowmobiles. 

 

Councilwoman Van Wert did speak with the county highway engineer who over saw the 

project and he said that the project was federally funded and the county has not received 

the funds for this and he felt that if it were modified in any way that might endanger the 

funds being paid to the county.   The engineering plans for this project were approved 

and adopted as is, now all of a sudden months after the project has been completed 

somebody goes and cuts through, that would violate the original engineering plans that 

were adopted.  He thought that the county could possible stand to lose some of the 

reimbursement of the funding.  The second part of that is that the town would bare the 

costs of cutting those rails.  You can't just cut them off, he thought that this would be 

approximately $5 to $8,000.00 to do that.  He said that possibly in the future, he would 

consider that, but at this point the project is too new and he doesn't want to jeopardize 

any reimbursement. 

 

Mrs. Dixon asked who gave this information?  (Answer was the County Highway 

Engineer)  Has anyone spoken to the people, the Feds, who would be paying the money 

for the project.   
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Councilwoman Van Wert stated that taking the trail through the park is something that 

can be done this year.  What you are asking is a whole .....  she would not go to the feds, 

we would just be asking for trouble if we did that. 

 

Mr. Baker explained that this was a county highway project, so it was the county dealing 

directly with NYS and the feds.  The Town did not have any direct role or responsibility 

in the design or implementation of this project.  So this is an actual county project. 

 

Mrs. Dixon asked if the county says that they are not willing to do an investigation with 

the feds to see about changing the guardrails, then that is it?  So somebody built the 

bridge and didn't take the snowmobilers into account? 

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated that we don't know that.  Whoever designed this bridge, 

designed it with certain specifications and requirements that were started at the federal 

level and came down through the State and then the County.  If you want to go after 

them, have at it. 

 

Mrs. Dixon noted that there may be wiggle room, there may be exceptions that can be 

made.  It may not be worth it to do it, she is just trying to find out. 

 

Mr. Baker noted not at this stage of the project.  Very unlikely. 

 

Mrs. Dixon asked her last question - clarifying the water department - are there fines 

currently against the town? 

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated no.  Not presently. 

 

Mrs. Dixon asked if there was only the threat of fines if the schedule is not kept? 

 

Supervisor Grinnell stated no, we are told that there will be a penalty portion to the 

settlement with the EPA.  We have not been told the specifics of what that penalty will 

be. 

 

Mrs. Dixon stated that there will be, it doesn't matter what kind of scheduling the project 

is in, there will be a penalty from the EPA. 

 

Supervisor Grinnell answered that this is correct. 

 

Mrs. Dixon asked if there are fines from the Department of Health?   

 

Supervisor Grinnell noted that there are not at this time.  As long as we keep our time line 

in tack and proceed in a diligent manner. 

 

Mrs. Dixon stated that even if we do that there will still be some kind of fine imposed 

form the EPA. 
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Supervisor Grinnell stated no, we don't know that.  We know that there will be some type 

of penalty.  We don't know whether it will be fines, requirements to do environmental 

projects - we may be able to minimize the cost impact to the town by doing certain 

environmental projects that the EPA would look favorably upon and say well because 

you did this, we won't assess this much.  

 

Councilman Taylor asked if this would be taken as a Town General charge if there is a 

monetary fine placed on the Town? 

 

Mr. Meyers explained that it would be a water charge, it is a water district issue. 

 

Resolution #396-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by Chattie Van Wert to exit 

the Regular Town Board meeting and enter into an Executive Session for negotiations, 

advice from our attorney and a particular personnel matter at 8:50 p.m.  All in Favor R. 

William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred Hunsdon - Aye, 

Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Resolution #397-2015 brought by Fred Hunsdon, seconded by David Iuliano to exit the 

Executive Session at 9:30 p.m. and re-enter the Regular Town Board meeting.  All in 

Favor R. William Grinnell - Aye, David Iuliano - Aye, Wayne Taylor - Aye, Fred 

Hunsdon - Aye, Chattie Van Wert - Aye.  Opposed - none.  Carried.   

 

Councilwoman Van Wert would like to say thank you to Fred Provoncha and Paul Burns 

for their work and dedication to the Town.  She would like a letter acknowledging their 

work from the Town Board.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:31 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Tonya M. Thompson, Town Clerk  
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